
Hammersmith Amateur Regatta - Annual General Meeting minutes [DRAFT] 

22 February 2021 
Attendees: Jimmy Pigden (JP), Stephen Aitken (SA), Mark Lavender (ML), Michael de Paoli (MdP), 

Charlie Pretzlik (CP), Kate Rennoldson (KR), Alan Saunders (AS), Jamie Smith (JS) , Daniel Walker 
(DW) 

Agenda: 

1. Review the minutes of the 2020 AGM 
2. Treasurer's report 
3. Election of officers 
4. AGM AOB 
5. Planning for 2021 

 

1. Minutes of the 2020 AGM 

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted. 

 

2. Treasurer’s report (Alan Saunders, 7 January 2020) 

We have approximately £13,000 of funds: £8,523 in the bank current account and £5,000 in the 
Scottish Widows Savings Account. 

 

3. Election of officers 

Position Officer Proposed Seconded  

President J Pigden KR CP Agreed 

Secretary K Rennoldson JP AS Agreed 

Treasurer A Saunders KR ML Agreed 

Safety Advisor C Pretzlik AS ML Agreed 

Race Committee 
Chairman  

D Walker MdP ML Agreed 

Entries Secretary M de Paoli KR ML Agreed 

Committee S Aitken 
M Lavender 
J Smith 

MdP AS Agreed 

Auditor N Fontaine AS KR Agreed 

Past Presidents J Hopkins 
D Porteus 

   

 



4. Any other business of the AGM 

No other business for the AGM. 

 

 

5. Planning for 2021 

The Committee agreed: 

 to run some form of competition if we can 
 not to do any scheduling or make bookings until we know that BR guidance will allow us 

to run an inter-club competition 
 to put out communication setting out our desire to run some form of competition 

pending BR guidance. 

Actions: 

 DW, CP and JS to work out an appropriate course – DW to arrange meeting 
 DW to explore possibility of pairing up with Putney Town 
 KR to update website and Twitter 
 KR to arrange next meeting after BR guidance has been published 
 All to consider potential candidates for Covid Officer and share with KR 

The committee discussion considered: 

 Options to go ahead: the latest government guidance is too high level to know what may 
be possible for rowing competitions and so we will need to await updated BR guidance. 
There are a wide range of options for running an event; from something close to the usual 
event with entries on BROE to a private match* allowing clubs to turn up on the day with 
crews they want to enter. JS flagged the disadvantage of running an affiliated competition 
that competitors will be awarded points for only a limited competition. As the 
Government has stated it will give two weeks’ notice of any changes this gives the latest 
limit of when we should have certainty over the decision to run or not. 

 Course: that we won’t be able to run the usual course because of the Hammersmith 
Bridge closure. Options discussed included a finish at Chiswick Pier, an ebb-tide only 
competition finishing at Sons of the Thames. A finish at Emanuel was ruled out because of 
its close proximity to Barnes Bridge. DW, CP and JS are going to plan the most appropriate 
course. 

 Visitors: that it is unlikely that we will be able to have visitors because of the need to 
manage social distancing and likely restrictions on use of council land for trailers, as well 
as challenges of managing club access. The committee accepted that we will probably be 
limited to those that can row to the course. 

 Covid Officer: we will need to nominate a Covid Officer. Nominations or suggestions were 
invited from the committee. This role will be simplified if we have no visitors, but will still 
need to consider how competitors get their numbers, how they register and coxes weigh 
in. 

 Regatta date: BR guidance so far has been that competitions will not be allowed to move 
dates; it would be difficult without clashing with another Regatta. There might be an 
option to run on the same day as Putney Town Regatta if they are constrained to crews 



from clubs below Hammersmith Bridge, allowing Hammersmith Regatta to offer a 
competition for crews from clubs above the bridge. The committee agreed that this 
should be a back-up only if we cannot run on our allocated date. 

 Costs: DW highlighted the need consider options for keeping costs down. 
 Safety provision: AS raised concern about safety providers travelling. DW noted that this 

travel would be within the government rules because it would be for work purposes. He 
also suggested some alternative safety boat provision that is based at UL. SA noted that 
there may be higher risk of incidents for juniors, in particular, who will have had very little 
on-water experience this year. 

Other notes: 

 A private match needs to have insurance arranged. 
 Forecast tide times for Sat 24 April 2021 (based on the PLA tide forecasts for London 

Bridge): 
 Low tide: 0821 BST 
 High tide: 1305 BST 
 Low tide: 2047 BST 

 


